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2. INFORMATION
2.1
The Research and Development Committee requested an update on the roll-out of the new recycling scheme at their meeting on 4th September 2013 in order to assess the impact on current policy.  The minutes of the meeting set out below, records the debate. (Draft Minute 13.RD.13 refers)

“The Committee was delighted to hear that:

· The scheme had been successfully rolled out across the Borough with the minimum of disruption to residents

· The logistics of the roll-out had been expertly managed by staff in Environmental Care, Customer Services and Corporate Development

· The number of complaints was very low (in single figures)

· The number of compliments was high (in the hundreds)

· The increase in recycling was already apparent and increasing

The Members of the Committee wished to express their congratulations to the Executive for the success of the new scheme and to record their thanks and appreciation to the staff involved in the project.

It was reported that existing policies, including the issuing of black bins would be reviewed over the next 12 months.

Members of Research and Development Committee considered that the following policy change be suggested to the Executive, for consideration:

that the standard size bin distributed for each household be reduced to 250cc (rather than the current 500cc) and that criteria be developed to permit the larger bin to be available under certain circumstances, such as size of household.

Discussion ensued and the following items were suggested to go forward to the Executive Committee: -

· The consideration of smaller black bins being issued as standard practice 

· A school competition be held for the best use of the old blue recycling box

· The possibility of the Council sponsoring a team from the refuse department to enter ‘Tough Mudder’ which would create positive publicity for the team.

RESOLVED
that the Deputy Chief Executive draft wording for a recommendation to the Executive Committee covering the above points and to be agreed by the Chair”
3. CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
A comprehensive communications plan was used to ensure that all residents were aware of the changes to the scheme.  The proposed policy change would also be effectively communicated at the appropriate time.
4. POLICY IMPLICATIONS
Operating an effective recycling scheme is one of the Council’s Strategic Aims.
5. FINANCIAL RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS
None as a direct result of this report.  Eventually if the recommendations are implemented, there should be a saving on the budget for black bins.
6. HUMAN RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

None
7. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
None
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PURPOSE OF REPORT 





To provide the Executive Committee with recommendations from the Research and Development Committee, following its recent review of the roll-out of the new recycling scheme.





RECOMMENDATION





That the Executive consider the referral from the Research and Development Committee


	








